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At the Melbourne Beach Town Commission Meeting on October 17, 2018, the 
Commission passed regulations that prohibit the use of single use plastic items and 
expanded polystyrene (Styrofoam) in Town facilities, Town parks, and Town property. 
This prohibition affects visitors to Town facilities, vendors, and subcontractors. 
 
 
The Town has long supported efforts to keep the Indian River and our environment clean 
for current and future residents. In support of those efforts, the Melbourne Beach Town 
Commission has taken action to specifically prohibit the following items: 
 
 

• Plastic - All single-use/disposable plastic containers, bowls, plates, trays, cups, 
lids, straws, stirrers, serving utensils, eating utensils (knives, forks, spoons), etc. 
 

• Expanded polystyrene (aka "Styrofoam") - trays, clam shell containers, egg 
cartons, meat trays, plates, bowls, cups, containers, lids, trays, coolers, ice chests, 
etc. 
 

• Permitted, but discouraged - Single-use plastic bags 
 

ALL VENDORS MUST adhere to the Prohibition of Single Use Plastics and 
Styrofoam Regulations as attached to the application. Your signature on the 
application verifies your understanding and agreement. 

 

 


